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Minutes of the Parish Assembly 

Wednesday 18 December 2024 at 7.00 p.m. 

Assembly Room, Town Hall 

75/24 Welcome and Apologies –  

 Apologies:  Procureur John Baker, The Dean, Deputies Mary Le Hegarat, Inna Gardiner and Carina Alves, 
Heather-Anne Hubbell, Malcolm L’Amy and Eberhard Stegenwalner.  

Deputies in Attendance:   

Stephen Ahier 

Procureur in attendance:  

Peter Pearce  

76/24 Item 1: To approve the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 27 November 2024 

 Proposer: Deputy Stephen Ahier  Seconder: James Corbett 
The minutes were adopted. 

77/24 Item 2: To recommend to the Licensing Assembly the following applications for licences for the year 
2025 in virtue of the Licensing (Jersey) Law 1974: 

 Name Category Business Address 

 The Wave Beach Restaurant 
Florin Beclenas (Sec) 

3rd The Wave Beach Restaurant 
Havre des Pas 

 Proposer: Mihai Epure-Popescu  Seconder: Cosmin Stroe 
 
Florin Beclenas spoke, as owner of the Wave Beach Restaurant, Havre des Pas, explaining that he is seeking a 
3rd category licence to open a restaurant serving the local community. The restaurant will open between the 
hours of 12noon until 10.30pm, 7 days a week, and will serve delicious local produce and home cooked food, 
including  seafood, burgers, and jacket potatoes, as well as speciality ice creams and homemade cakes. It will 
also run a takeaway service. Alcohol will be served on the premises subject to licensing agreement. It is 
requested that the licence be extended to cover a small alfresco area, directly in front of the premises, for which 
an application has been made to the Parish.  
 
Ian Gray explained that he worked for the owners of the next-door property and said that their main concern 
would be noise outside, he asked what steps would be taken to reduce the noise in a residential area. Mr 
Beclenas stated he would keep noise a minimum, as his type of restaurant would not create noise.  
 
Deputy Ahier asked about extending the licence to cover an alfresco area. He was advised that an alfresco area 
had previously been approved and what is being requested is smaller in size. 
 
There were no further questions from the Assembly, on being put to a vote the application was approved 
unanimously 

 The Constable advised the Assembly that anyone who had spoken in respect of the Licensing application, was 
entitled to address an extraordinary Licensing Assembly, the date of which is to be advised. 

  
The Constable wished the Assembly, Season’s Greetings and advised the date of the next scheduled Parish 
Assembly is Wednesday 29 January 2025 

 


